SHANKLIN TOWN COUNCIL

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held at the Falcon Cross Hall, Shanklin, Isle of Wight on Thursday 22nd March 2018.
PRESENT:
Town Mayor Councillor J. Gilbey, Councillors’ J. Fleming, R. Priest, L. Fleming, C. Quirk, S. Knight (in the Chair), R. May, 
D. Larner, M. Beston, S. Godden, E. Knight, Town Clerk,  12 members of the public & Councillor Paul Brading. No County Press was present.
Guest speaker Sam Kinnaird Shanklin’s Environment Officer was not present.
1.      APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Councillors’ S. Sheath, D. Cable.
2.
2.1
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST & DISPENSATIONS
Members were invited to voice their declarations of interest and/or complete the form – a copy of which is appended to the filed minutes.

2.2
DISPENSATIONS TO RECEIVE


Councillors’ C. Quirk & M. Beston’s dispensations stand.
2.3
DISPENSATIONS TO GRANT


None.

3.
MINUTES
RESOLVED: that the Minutes of the last Annual Town Meeting held on 23rd March 2017, having been previously circulated, be approved and signed. 
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

Town Mayor Councillor J. Gilbey was not present for item 4 – it was agreed to take this item when Councillor Gilbey joins the meeting.

4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNUAL REVIEW 2017-2018
5. TO RECEIVE SUBMITTED QUESTIONS: 
5.1
ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS’


There were no submitted questions from members of the public.

5.2
TOWN COUNCILLORS’ FOR THE TOWN OF SHANKLIN



There were no submitted questions from members of the public.

Councillor S. Knight asked Members’ of the public if they had any questions – there were none.
Councillor S. Knight asked IW Councillors’ M. Beston & C. Quirk if they wanted to give an update, they declined. Cllr. Beston said he was happy to take questions.
Councillor S. Knight updated Members’ on FOSCL events for the year.
Councillor R. Priest talked about the proposed cuts to library grants for community libraries, £2000 cut this year and £2000 next year. This could mean closing the library for a half or whole day a week.
The library will be locating into the Town centre this is an opportunity to expand the services available in the library.

There is a meeting next week to talk about the library and inform.

Cllr. Priest has submitted the necessary for the Coastal Communities grant. SSE have a grant to develop community resources for the library other than books.

Cllr Quirk – The IWC remains the library authority and provides books.
Councillor Gilbey joined the meeting.

6.
TO DISCUSS ANY OTHER MATTER WHICH MAY PROPERLY ARISE AT THE MEETING. 

6.1
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
RESOLVED: That the accounts, as circulated in the sum of £9503.06 be approved for payment.

6.2
PLANNING

Councillors’ C. Quirk & M. Beston  declared an interest being  IW Councillors & on the IWC planning committee.
RESOLVED: 
The recommendations of the Council on the following applications are as listed below:

COMMENT - OBJECTION - P/00204/18 – Variation of condition 2 on P/01260/17 to allow alterations to opening hours (currently open 9-5 proposed opening Monday to Sunday 9-22.00. MR ZEN MASSAGE PARLOUR 

Members’ object to this application the hours of 9-22.00 Monday to Sunday are inappropriate the only shop in the vicinity that opens late is the Co-Op and the Co-Op does not have flats above the shop they have storage.

COMMENT - P/00084/18 – Change of use from A1 to A3 to include new extraction system (change to pizzeria) 40 HIGH STREET Members respectively ask that Officers see sight of a defined process for disposal of food waste.


NO COMMENT

P/00269/18 – Proposed 2 bedroom house with parking LAND ADJACENT 30 CHATSWORTH AVENUE.

P/00263/18 – Demolition of existing modular block; proposed 2 storey building (double classroom with pitch roof) ST BLASIUS SHANKLIN C of E PRIMARY ACADEMY ALBERT ROAD.

P/00230/18 – Proposed single storey extension (beer store) PLOUGH &  BARLEYCORN 4 NORTH ROAD.

Members’ noted TPO’s & road works.

6.3
GRANT APPLICATION – GREEN TOWNS 2017/2018


RESOLVED: To pay a grant in the sum of £300 s.144 Local Government Act 1972 applies.
6.4
TO DESIGNATE TOWN CLERK RFO & COUNCILLOR GILBEY TO EVALUATE QUOTES FOR TOILET CLEANING 

RESOLVED: For Town Clerk RFO & Councillor Gilbey to evaluate quotes for toilet cleaning and to report to full Council on the successful company at the next appropriate meeting.
4.
TOWN MAYOR’S ANNUAL REVIEW 2017-2018

Another year has flown by, as well as it being my fourth term as Mayor. This last 12 months I think has been my busiest so far attending some 60 plus events around the Town and Island as well as managing the many contracts we now deliver on our resident’s behalf. Most of these additional contracts we have taken on from the IW Council, as they continue to cut descretionary services from their responsabilities, although our council tax bills still seem to increase. I will continue to work with, and alongside the IWC and partner agencies to deliver the best possible value to the Town and its Residents going forward. I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Town Council members for their support over the last 12 months, together with the volunteers and helpers committed to the Theatre, library, age concern, church groups and countless organisations that I have had the pleasure of being involved with not just this year but over the last 4 years, you are all a credit to the Town and wider Island community, and shows yet again the special bond residents and volunteers have within the Town to keeping things open and people active whatever their age.
My biggest project in the Town this year was undoubtably  the transformation of the two toilet blocks in Tower Cottage Garden and Falcon Cross. Both these builds were deliverd on time and in budget, just going to show that properly managed developments and contracts can be achived. We also had at the end of last year the  new decrative lights installed along the Esplanade and through the Town from the Old Village to the Station. This again was a contract that came in well under budget due to the close working relationship with partner agencies for the benifit of the Town, something I will continue to do into the future. The kiosk at Tower Cottage Gardens that was the result of the reorganisation of the toilet block site should be hopefully open for the summer selling drinks and ice creams, as well as providing the Town Council with some additional income from the rental, add this to the income generated from the new toilets should be sufficiant to cover the costs accossiated with the cleaning contract for all the toilets in the Town. This dynamic way of thinking enables us to reduce the financial cost to residents through our precept charge, making Shanklin’s still one of the lowest precepts on the Island for the services we provide. I must also say a big thank you to Stella our Town Clerk who works away relentlessly in the background taking care of all the day to day business of the Town, as well as trying to keep me under control. A tall order at the best of times, Im unfortunatly someone that doesnt suffer fools gladly and relish a challenge, and the last few years has certanly been a challenge. I like things done yesterday and dont mind getting my hands dirty especially if it means getting the job done, Im quite sure a few of you have even seen me cleaning the toilets on the odd occasion. Finally may I wish you all a Happy and hopefully sunny and busy summer.
Town Mayor Councillor J. Gilbey invited those present to join him for refreshments.
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